## CHURCH SERVICES

#### The Eucharist

Sunday:

Saturday Vigil 6 p.m.

Sunday

9 a.m., 10.30 a.m., 12.15 p.m. & 6 p.m.

Weekdav:

Monday to Saturday 10 a.m. daily.

Monday to Friday 7.30 p.m. daily.

#### Sacrament of Reconciliation

After 10 a.m. & 6 p.m. Mass on Saturday and on request.

#### Baptism

Normally on 2<sup>nd</sup> & 4<sup>th</sup> Sunday of the month at 1.15 p.m. Enquiries to the parish office.

#### Marriage

By arrangement with one of the Priests.
A minimum notice of 3 months is required.

## **CONTACT INFORMATION**

Fr. Damian McNeice - 6 Beechpark Lawn, Castleknock, Dublin 15

Phone: 089 445 3987

Fr. Denis O'Connor CSsR - 32 Auburn Drive, Castleknock, Dublin 15

Phone: 01-8214003

Parish Office – Monday to Thursday, 9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m Phone: 01-6409601 Email: <u>castleknockparish.olmc@gmail.com</u>

Church Sacristy - Phone: 01-8214652

Our Lady's Parish Centre - Phone: 01-8209907

Parish Website - www.castleknockparish.ie

**Parish Newsletter** – Notices may be sent by email to ourladysparish@gmail.com Written notices may be handed in to the Parish Office during office opening hours. Deadline for submissions is Thursday evening.



## Our Lady Mother of the Church Castleknock, Dublin 15

## 25<sup>th</sup> Sunday in Ordinary Time 19<sup>th</sup> September 2021

## Reducing the Number of Masses in our Parish

Archbishop Farrell, at the very moment he informed me he was appointing me as parish priest of both Castleknock and Laurel Lodge parishes, immediately mentioned that the number of Masses in Castleknock parish had to be "substantially reduced." Because our clergy presence has gone from what was, 'pre COVID', three priests celebrating the liturgy to now effectively one and a half priests [Fr Denis being the one and I being the 'half'], I have had to take a long hard look at our Mass schedule. Should either Fr Denis or I ever be away, for retreat, holiday time or out of medical necessity, the schedule has to be manageable for the one remaining person, to say nothing about coping with funerals and other essential pastoral commitments. If and when Fr Denis is away, I will, at the same time, also be ministering in Laurel Lodge parish. We need to safely guard the treasure that is our Fr Denis and ensure that the schedule of liturgies in our parish is not overly burdensome on any individual. An extraordinary meeting of our Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) took place last Monday, 13th September, to discuss this.

At this meeting I proposed that, on weekdays, we can now only sustain one Mass per day: 10am on Monday, Wednesday, Friday and Saturday; 7.30pm on Tuesday and Thursday. In keeping the Tuesday and Thursday evening Mass, I believe it is important to continue to offer some celebrations of the Eucharist at times for those who cannot attend morning Mass. For the Lord's Day, the number of Masses will need to be reduced from five to three: a Saturday Vigil Mass and two on Sunday morning.

/......

/

The majority of PPC members see this as necessary. One member suggested we look for priests from religious orders in order to keep the number of evening weekday Masses the same as they are now, as an outreach to young people. However, many religious orders are pulling out of running parishes in the Archdiocese of Dublin as they too simply do not have enough priests. It is highly unlikely that any religious order would newly commit to such an arrangement. It was mentioned at the PPC that parishioners knew this day would come. I quoted a report prepared for the Dublin Diocesan Council of Priests in 2015 that forecast that by the year 2030 there will be around 100 priests available (including those over the retirement age of 75 still actively ministering) to serve in, what is currently, 196 parishes in our Diocese. That's the best case scenario. Therefore, we cannot continue as is.

We will be reducing the number of weekday Masses as indicated above from Monday 4th October. Because of restricted numbers attending due to COVID, we will be reducing the number of Sunday Masses as proposed only after the 22nd October, from which time we should be, please God, able to welcome full

congregations again.

I know there are many who will be upset that their Mass routine may now have to change. On those days when we will not have a 10am weekday Mass, our neighbouring parishes of Laurel Lodge, Porterstown and Blanchardstown all have 10am Mass. Please God, after 22nd October Blanchardstown Parish will return to offering a 7pm evening Sunday Mass. As was evident at our discussion at last Monday's PPC, there will need to be much future co-ordination and planning between the family of parishes in our area. This is something I promised to raise at our next Deanery meetings. I will ask neighbouring parishes if they too would consider offering an evening Eucharist even one day a week. We also need to look at reducing ancillary burdens, such as locking up, on clergy so as to allow them to preserve their energies for their ministry. Thank you for your patience with this necessary development. The PPC have agreed to review this in six months. I will keep you informed as any related issues arise. May Holy Wisdom assist us as we discern our future and grant kindly grace in abundance as we walk together in the light of the Lord.

Fr Damian McNeice P.P.

## Crosscare's Annual Collection 2021

The Annual collection for Crosscare, our Diocese's social support agency, will be taken up at all Masses this weekend, the 18th and 19th September 2021, replacing the usual SHARE collection. Through their frontline work and services for the Homeless, Youth, Migrants and Refugees, Crosscare focus on helping people and families when they need it most or when they can't find support anywhere else. In their Community Foodbanks and Cafes, as well as reducing food waste mountains, they provide food parcels and nutritious meals every day. Demand for their services continues to increase as the pandemic impacts on those most vulnerable in our parishes and communities. In my opinion, Crosscare are one of our Diocese's 'best kept secrets'. Please give generously to this annual appeal if you can or pick one of their prepaid postage donation slip envelopes which will be available at the back of the church.

## Alpha Online course on prayer

Bayside Alpha, an ecumenical Christian group helping people to explore life's big questions in the light of the Gospel, are running a free 7-week Zoom course on prayer starting on Wednesday the 22nd of September at 7.30pm. The course is called 40 Days of Prayer and consists of a 60 minute weekly meeting on Zoom which includes a video presentation, a time for prayer and sharing and a different Scripture to reflect on at home on each of the 40 days. If you'd like to join please email Paul at alphabayside@gmail.com

The Sanctuary

Courses on Meditation, Mindfulness, Yoga etc – details at: <a href="https://www.sanctuary.ie/">https://www.sanctuary.ie/</a>

# Castleknock Community College: Adult Education Night Classes

Our night-time courses for our Autumn term start the week of the 27th of September. Further information at: <a href="https://castleknockcc.ie/adult-education/">https://castleknockcc.ie/adult-education/</a>